Queenhill Medical Practice

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting held on 19th August 2015

Present:  

Janet Jalfon - Chairman, Barbara Courtenay, Ernest Sweeney, Janet Fowlds,  Lynne Poole - Practice Manager, Claire Turner - Practice Medical Administrative (Minutes).                                 

Apologies for Absence :  
Lynne Ticehurst, Linda & David Tourbut, Pamela Topley, Mr Patel. 
The Meeting opened with the introduction of Claire Turner, a newly appointed member of the Practice Administration Team.  She, in part, replaces Kelly Bissell who has left the Practice.  
It was suggested that this PPG should meet four times per year and that, depending on availability, one of the Practice doctors would attend two of these meetings.  

As an Agenda for this Meeting had not been prepared, it was agreed that the items of the Minutes of the last Meeting should be used as points for discussion. 

Minutes of the last Meeting:
Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated.
Finance Report: 

No movement.
Wheelchair: 

The wheelchair had been passed to ‘Disability Croydon’.  The organisation enthusiastically expressed thanks for the donation. 
Group Secretary: 

To date, this position remained vacant.  After some discussion, Barbara Courtenay agreed to fill this role as from the next meeting. 
PPG Awareness Week  1 – 6th June 2015:
The display table had worked well.  Barbara expressed thanks to those who had given their time to man the display.  Overall, there was a good response from patients and feedback regarding services and facilities at the Practice was positive.  

The Group discussed the few suggestions for improvement that patients had put forward:  

i)  Installation of an adjustable height chair for those using the Blood Pressure Machine. 
The Group agreed not to do anything about this for the time being but would keep the matter under review.

ii)  Availability of a telephone line especially for making ‘on the day’ appointments.  
Lynne P explained that the majority of calls to the telephone number 020 8651 1141 were from people making ‘on the day’ appointments.  Lynne P emphasised that patients can make appointments in advance which is especially useful for those who wish to see a particular staff member.  Also, the telephone ‘while you are waiting’ messages explain that appointments can be made and cancelled using the Practice website.  

iii)  Ramp access modification.  
Lynne P reported that the slope of the ramp cannot be altered however its surface has recently been repaired.  
iv)  Traffic congestion and availability of parking in Queenhill Road.
The Group agreed that this is a problem for patients and discussed where some additional parking space might be found.  No convenient site was identified.       

Improving Healthcare for the over 65s:
The date of the Meeting organised by the Clinical Commissioning Group and Croydon Council was changed so that the date no longer fell within the PPG Awareness Week.  No one from the Group had been able to attend on the revised date.  Ernest offered to obtain copy of the Minutes of this meeting for the PPG.  
 First Aid Course: 

The First Aid Course dealing with the Elderly held in June was well attended. 
The next course, Everyday First Aid for Baby and Child, is scheduled for Wednesday 11th November. 
The Group agreed that the course will be available for registered & non registered patients and that Reception is the best place for bookings to be made.    

Fundraising: 

The Group agreed that it would continue to raise funds.  Janet J felt it was necessary to have a ‘Goal’, for example, to aim to purchase a specific piece of equipment.  Lynne P will raise the subject with the Practice staff.
As the Secretary of the PPG (Lynne Ticehurst) had resigned, it was decided that in future there would be three signatories of the Group’s bank account – Janet Jalfon, Barbara Courtenay and Ernest Sweeney (Treasurer).  For withdrawals, only two signatures are normally required by the bank.    
A.O.B:
a)  Circulation of information.  

Janet J asked if it would be possible to collate patients’ email addresses to be used as a way of circulating information.  Generally, it was felt that this would be of benefit to patients but the Group acknowledged that it would be an enormous task to implement.  Also those without access to a computer would need to be circulated in some other way.  
b)  Newsletter.
Lynne P reported that the Practice plans to publish a quarterly newsletter and that the PPG is welcome to submit items for inclusion.  The PPG put together a newsletter in June this year and had no plans to print another of its own in the near future.  However, the Group was decided that it would be useful to add some items to the next Practice Newsletter.  These will be prepared by Janet J and Barbara then forwarded to Lynne P and Claire.    
c)  Flu Clinics.
It was suggested that adverse media coverage had probably contributed to the lower than expected attendance at last year’s flu clinics.  
For those unable to attend these clinics, alternative arrangements can be made.
The Group recognised that the surgery should include some information about allergies in its invitation to attend the clinic so that any patient who opts out of the vaccination programme can be recorded.  

The PPG agreed to support the Practice staff at the flu clinics and would collect feedback from patients regarding all services and facilities offered by the Practice.

d)  Action Plan  2015 -2016.
Some discussion took place on the PPG’s Action Plan for the coming year, especially with regard to satisfying the criteria set by NHS England.  Lynne P revealed that NHS England no longer requires Patient Participation Groups to formulate an Action Plan or to submit an Annual Report.

e)  PPG Members.
It was requested that the contact details of PPG Members should be updated.

f)  Practice brochure.   
It was recognised that the surgery brochure printed in 2013 should be revised and that at the end of 2015 would be the ideal time to up date it.
g)  Collaboration between GP Practices.

Lynne P reported that the Queenhill Medical Practice will, in future, be collaborating with neighbouring Practice’s in aspects of the commissioning of clinical care in the community.
Recently, the Queenhill Medical Practice PPG had been invited to collaborate with the PPGs of these local practices in two specific areas - one, in providing ‘Support and Education’ of older patients in the community and two, ‘Mental Health’.  After some discussion, the Queenhill Medical Practice PPG agreed that, for the time being, it would not become involved in any such joint ventures.       
                                                                ************************

Date of next Meeting:  Wednesday 18th November 2015 at 6.30pm                    
